
LET THE SUN SHINE IN
Today Tomorrow (per CHS) is a big day in the
life of Firedoglake, the debut of the new,
powerful and reader driven Oxdown Gazette.
Oxdown will be run by Ari Rabin-Havt, formerly
of Harry Reid’s office, an immensely talented
and committed progressive voice. But the real
power behind Oxdown will be you, and all the
other readers, who heed the call and step
forward to lend their voice to the work ahead.
You are the future; the time is now.

Fittingly, one of the first substantive
contributors anteing up at Oxdown is none other
than our own longtime Emptywheel and FDL
regular, masaccio. Following the lead started by
Marcy in her The FISA Loss: Recommendations for
the Future post, masaccio has taken the next
step in formulating a progressive based action
plan. He has done an excellent job identifying
several key goals and discussing modalities for
obtaining them, and the thoughts and suggestions
previously made by many of you here at EW and
FDL are an integral part of his discussion. Go
read What Should Obama Do For Us? and make your
own further suggestions as to what we can
accomplish through, and obtain from, Barack
Obama in return for our support and votes. Here
is my suggestion.

I would like a full and definitive pledge to
open and transparent government. When the
Democratic leadership were campaigning to claim
a majority in 2006, and after they seized that
mandate in the election, there was a promise
made to change the ways of Washington,
specifically in Congress, and stop the secretion
of legislation being proposed, stop secret
manipulation in back rooms, and to insure that
bills are available to the individual members of
Congress and the public sufficiently ahead of
time to allow intelligent analysis and informed
review before voting on the floor.

But when it came to seminal landmark legislation
fundamentally weakening and eroding the rights
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of, and guarantees made to, every citizen that
are embedded in the Fourth Amendment, they
reneged. When it came to the literal, and
arguably unconstitutional, taking of vested
monetary claims, by mass numbers of US citizens,
being actively and affirmatively pursued in
courts of law against co-conspirator telephone
companies, the Democratically controlled House
of Representatives reneged. Instead of living up
to their promises, Nancy Pelosi, Harry Reid,
Steny Hoyer, and a cast of cronies saw fit to do
an about face and operate covertly and
clandestinely out of sight, in the shadows,
concealing their craven machinations not only
from the public, but the vast majority of their
fellow Congressmembers too, before coercing a
hasty and ill informed vote. The citizens of the
United States deserve better treatment and more
respect from their elected representatives.

Mr. Obama needs to make a vow to change this
pattern and practice for the sunlit better once
and for all. Then he needs to convince us why we
should believe he is not being patently
duplicitous, like Nancy Pelosi, Harry Reid and
Steny Hoyer were the last time Democrats sought
more power from us. Mr. Obama, let the sun shine
in.
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